Approved FFA Board Minutes – May 21, 2010

The May 21 Pennsylvania FFA Board of Directors meeting was called to order by President Molly Walmer

at 6:30pm in room 309 of the PA Department of Agriculture.

Opening Ceremonies were conducted by the State Officer team. Those in attendance were Molly Walmer, Tyler

Funk, Brittany Wilmer, Billy Boring, Caleb Wright, Allison Hoover, Sam Barrick-Poust, Heather Miller, Alex

Spease, Billy Saylor, Gretchen Dingman, John Hines, Cliff Wallace, Sherisa Nailor, Kerry Richards, PJ Adam, Nick Isenberg,  Daniel Foster,  Jean Lonie, Ronald Frederick, Cecil Lohr, Kelly Bier, and Annette Gray.  Guests included Mrs. Wallace, Mrs. Lohr and Amy Gregor (PSU).

President Walmer welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending.

The minutes from the previous meeting were presented by Sherisa Nailor. An amendment was noted in the naming of the Policy Review Committee:  Strike out Sherisa Nailor.  Miller/Hines moved to accept the

minutes. The motion passed.

Financial reports were presented by Sherisa Nailor.  Written reports were provided.  It was announced that a $7,000 profit was made after increasing registration fees and negotiating lower rates on rooms and meals at SLLC this year. Barrick/Nailor moved to accept the financial reports and file for audit. The motion passed.

The Executive Manager’s Report was overviewed by Sherisa Nailor.  A written report was provided.

The State Officer Activity Report was presented by Samantha Barrick-Poust. A written report was provided.

FFA Foundation report was presented by Kerry Richards. Dr. Richards updated the group on the new dinner theatre fundraiser scheduled for June 11-13, 2010.  Ten to fifteen members are needed per show and each member will receive the usual $6/hour leadership credit for working.  Also, 50% of the money raised from auction items will be returned to chapters donating items.  Chapters may also sell advertisements for the program and the top selling chapter will be able to place their advisor in the dunking tank at the event.  Golf tournament dates are set for July 20th at Fox Chase and Aug 9th at the Huntingdon Country Club.  The Foundation website is up-to-date and should be starting a cycle of being updated on the third Thursday of each month.  Mike Kenney will be working with Dr. Richards this summer and Ben Svonavec is assisting with the Country Calamity.

A written PDE report was presented by Chris Weller.   The report provided the transition of PDE officials since the resignation of Dr. Zahorchak.  Amy Morton, a long-time friend of agriculture and the FFA is the new Deputy Secretary of Elementary and Secondary Education.  Reminders were made that corrected American Degrees are due by May 26th and corrected Proficiencies are due by June 15th, both to Cliff Day.  A concern was brought up that we should try to limit the number of mailings between chapters and PDE for revisions and corrections.

PDA report was presented by Jean Lonie. She thanked the State Officers for all of their help at recent events. The Secretary and entire executive staff has enjoyed the busy banquet season.  Ms. Lonie again reported on the budgeted line item for FFA – She suggested letters of thanks continue to be sent.  She reported on the schedule PA Ag Ed Summit, to be held Monday, July 13th, at the Farm Show Complex from 9am to 3pm.  Presenters will include PSU, PDA, PDE, Labor and Industry, Workforce Investment Boards and the New Jersey Department of Agriculture (Nancy Trivett) in regards to the CASE curriculum program. In closing, she expressed the Secretary’s sincere appreciation for the participation of the State FFA Officers in all of the new and different events hosted by Pennsylvania agriculture throughout the year, such as the Nuffield event and the FDA visit.

FFA Alumni report was presented by Sherisa Nailor. Mrs. Nailor reported the Pennies of Hope for Haiti collected nearly $1,000 at SLLC. A free set of Heritage Station Markers were presented to Pequea Valley for contributing the most money. The Alumni provided refreshments at the ACES and SLLC dances and will do so again at PSU Activities Week. The State Officer Candidate Training will be held June 12-13th at the Radisson Penn Harris in Camp Hill.   New Holland has agreed to sponsor the event and provide us with the resources to increase our opportunities of training.  Blue and Gold Ball will be held either the last weekend of September or the first weekend in October. HOSS’s night will be October 5th.  A reminder for chapters to consider contributing to the Andy Rill Memorial Fund will be going out this week and a Benefit Golf Tournament is being tentatively set for August 23rd, to be held in conjunction with Wirehead Business Technologies and the PA Restaurant Association.

PSU report was presented by Dr. Foster.  There is a busy summer planned for Penn State.  Activities include the National Ag Ed Research Conference in Nebraska, a Parliamentary Procedure Revision workshop in Indianapolis, Indiana, PSU Activities Week with the Cooperating Teacher Orientation, NAFTA, the National Agriscience Integration Institute, the CASE conference and the PAAE Summer Conference.  Ten student teachers just finished an exciting semester of student teaching and ALL are now searching for jobs.  The ATA-Teach Ag Essay contest had 15 participants.  All participants will receive a t-shirt and the final four and final placings will be introduced on stage at Tuesday night’s session of summer convention.

Mr. Isenberg presented the PAAE Report. Summer Conference is being held July 13-16, 2010, in Huntingdon.  They are watching the progress of House Bill 2454, which aims to redefine agricultural education.  As has been for months now, HPO’s and program reapproval continues to be the hot topics.

Regional Coordinators

Western Region – Cecil Lohr reported that 102 participants were at the regional CDE day.  All went well.

Northern Region report – Annette Gray reported that all CDE’s went well.  Four parliamentary procedure teams competed.  Had one student win qualifying spots in three different public speaking categories.  Ask other regional coordinators what rules they have for participating in multiple events.  Group concluded regions should do what they have to in order to fill slates of speakers.  Mrs. Gray thanked Allison, Caleb and Heather for their help in running the CDE’s.

South Central Region Report - Kelly Bier reported that their regional CDE’s were a success in the new location of HACC Midtown II, but they would NOT be returning there next year.  2011 Regional date is set for Friday, April 29.  Just yesterday, the winner of the Conservation CDE notified Mrs. Bier they would not be attending PSU Activities Week.  The fourth place speaker is available to attend, but she ask the group if that student was required to pay late fees for registration if not already registered.  Group consensus was “no”.  Mrs. Bier also had a question about the number of teams being permitted to compete in the same contest from the same school.  Mr. Frederick found the policy that reads one team per contest per school and unlimited individuals with the exception of dairy judging.  Kelly will advise the Ag Issues Forum team with the question.

Eastern Region Report - Mr. Frederick reported that their two CDE days went well.  The first hosted 11 contests and 450 participants.  The second had only one Parliamentary Procedure team and no Ag Issues Forum teams.  

Committees

Activities Week/CDE's Report was introduced by Amy Gregor, coordinator at PSU for Activities Week.  Ayla Detwiler is working in their office and will be assisting this summer.  The agenda is done and she collected the signatures for the program from the state officers.  All contest locations are secured and confirmed.  All judges are contacted and confirmed with the exception of the Agriscience fair, which will be finalized this week.  Also this week, an email will be sent to each contest chairperson including a list of participating students, teacher committee members, building and room assignments, their requested supplies and materials and a reminder of where their contest’s lunch will be delivered.  She advised everyone that speaking rooms should have air conditioning and there is a new caterer for lunch.  The only issue as of right now is that the CDE buses cannot line up and board students in lot 82 as they have the last couple years due to construction.  Consideration is being given to having Horse Evaluation and Dairy Judging and Showmanship students walk to the Ag Arena and Dairy Barns for their contests. Those contest chairpersons should have someone meet the students in Findlay Commons and escort them to the crosswalk at the traffic light on the corner by the stadium, then across Park Avenue to the locations for their contests.  Amy and Kim will finalize arrangements this week and let students and teachers know the plan.

At this point, registration count is around 1,275 people.

Mr. Brammer requested a discussion be held in regards to chapters that still owe dues and arrive at PSU Activities Week. Richards/Hoover moved to inform those schools with an outstanding balance that only students listed on rosters that are paid in full within one week of PSU Activities Week will be permitted to participate in those events and NO money will be refunded.  Motion passed.  Mr. Brammer should notify schools with students in question after verifying rosters and memberships this week.

A five minute recess was taken at 8:58pm.

The meeting reconvened at 9:05pm

Sherisa Nailor reported for the Keystone Degree Application Committee.  The committee met at SLLC and finalized the application.  Mrs. Nailor presented a hard copy of the blank application and a hard copy of a sample application.  The electronic version includes explanation boxes on the sides and formulas to notify applicants of errors and incomplete sections.  The application will be posted on the website by the end of this week for teachers and students to begin testing.  Richards/Wright moved to accept the Keystone Degree as presented, subject to minor corrections.  Motion passed.
Middle/Home/Cyber School Chapter Committee - No Report was available.

Record Book Committee – Dr. Foster reported that there has not been a meeting, so there is nothing to report.  The committee will be meeting after PSU Activities Week and will correspond via email to determine a date.

Policy Manual Revisions Committee - No Report was available.  Committee will be meeting after PSU Activities Week.  Mr. Frederick commented that he believes we need to return some of the wordiness to the policy manual.  Dr. Richards believes losing the wordiness has caused us to lose some of the context of policies.

Old Business

State Convention Preview was presented by Molly Walmer.  Everything is coming together.  Keynote speakers are Alex Henry, National FFA Officer from Michigan and Barrett Keene, former National FFA Officer.

Nominating Committee Update was presented by Mr. Wallace. All eight seats for students have been filled with two per region.  The adult coordinators are Mr. Wallace, Mrs. Walmer, Dr. Foster and Kelly Over.

SLLC Review was presented by Alexandria Spease.  The conference went well.  The bills seemed exciting to students and the legislative breakfast was a success as well.

The New Degree Requirements were overviewed in a written report from Mr. Brammer.  Question was ask:  How is National FFA verifying community service hours?

New Business

Mr. Steinfelt presented a suggestion that the second place Horse Evaluation team be permitted to travel to Quarter Horse National Congress to compete instead of competing at the Big E.  This event is held in Columbus, Ohio.  A suggestion was also made to offer the third place team the chance to compete at the Big E on their own tab to ensure PA still has a team earning points towards the sweepstakes award.  Nailor/Hoover moved to have the Horse Evaluation CDE committee evaluate the situation and bring forward a suggestion to the summer board meeting.  Motion passed.
Dr. Foster informed the board that the Fall Leadership Conference will be reinstituted this fall at the Blair County Convention Center in Altoona.  Chapters will be permitted to bring chapter officers and outstanding greenhand/freshmen members.  Presenters will be State FFA Officers and the student teachers set for the spring of 2011.  More details will be coming soon!

Allison Hoover presented the 2010 Delegate Issues and Constitutional Amendments to the board.  There are five issues and two amendments.  State Officers assigned to each committee are Caleb Wright on Revised Official Dress for Summer, Samantha Barrick-Poust on Chapter Officer Training Retreat, Allison Hoover on State Leadership Camp/School, Coty Covert on Chesapeake Bay Clean Up Event and Billy Saylor on Photography CDE.  Allison also overviewed the constitutional amendments:  Reducing the size of the State FFA Officer team and amending the National FFA Constitution to conduct ratification by the majority of states with voting delegates at the National FFA Convention instead of the two-thirds of official delegates at the National FFA Convention as it currently reads.  Questions were raised about the reason for the reduction of the officer team being reintroduced after failing just two years ago and about the way this amendment was publicized on the LIST SERVE.

Mr. Frederick presented a suggestion to change policy and require all CDE changes to be submitted through state CDE chairs to the PA FFA Board on a timeline.  Hines/Miller moved the policy “All changes to PA FFA CDE’s must be submitted by state CDE chairs to the PA FFA Board by the December Board meeting.  Changes will then be advertised through the PA AG Ed List Serve before the required 2nd vote.  All changes approved by the Board will again be advertised through the PA AG Ed List Serve.”  Foster moved to refer the policy to the Policy Manual Revision Committee, which was later changed in a friendly amendment to the CDE Review Committee at the PAAE Summer Conference.  Refer failed.  Nailor moved to amend the original motion by striking out December and inserting Summer.  Amendment passed.  Motion passed.

*REQUIRES 2nd VOTE*

Policy:  All changes to PA FFA CDE’s must be submitted by state CDE chairs to the PA FFA Board by the Summer Board meeting.  Changes will then be advertised through the PA AG Ed List Serve before the required 2nd vote.  All changes approved by the Board will again be advertised through the PA AG Ed List Serve after the 2nd vote.  (1st vote will occur at Summer Board meeting.  2nd vote will occur at December Board meeting.)

Adult Board Election of Officers – Hines moved to nominate Cliff Wallace for President.  Nailor/Miller moved nominations be closed.  Motion passed.  Adam moved to nominate Sherisa Nailor for Vice President.  Foster/Hoover moved nominations be closed.  Motion passed.

OTHER

Items of Discussion for Next Meeting:

Would the Ag Issues Forum be more successful if hosted at another event such as SLLC?

Policy needed to prohibit members of chapters not in good standing from participating in events above the chapter level.

CDE Revisions may be better if on a three-year cycle to make changes and if changes were required to come through the contest chairperson.

What is considered community service when evaluating the new requirements for FFA degrees.

Reminder was provided about the 6:30am board meetings to be held at PSU Activities Week in headquarters.

Next Official Meeting – August 12, 2010, at The PA Department of Agriculture, 6:30pm – room 309. 

Mr. Wallace commented on his participationin the National Officer Candidate interviews earlier today.  He was VERY impressed with the professionalism and preparedness of all eight candidates.  Ms. Lonie, on behalf of the Secreatary, again offered PDA’s assistance in offering NOC training sessions on agricultural issues and added that this could be offered prior to NOC interviews next year so all candidates would benefit.  Mrs. Nailor recognized the State Officer team for their year of service and thanked them for a job well done.  Other than the early morning meetings at PSU Activities Week, this would be there last board meeting.

Closing Ceremonies were conducted and the meeting was adjourned at 9:52 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sherisa Nailor

Acting Secretary
